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Northwest Education Services presently operates an asbestos control program in accordance with the 
Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) of 1986, 1987 as amended.  This plan is 
presently on file at the State of Michigan Asbestos Program and the EPA Region V in Chicago, 
Illinois.  All known asbestos containing materials (ACMs) have been documented in the 
“Management Plan” and are available for public review in the Custodial/Maintenance Office at the 
Administration Building, 1101 Red Drive, Traverse City or in the principal’s office of each 
individual school. 
 
The school satisfies the requirements of AHERA and OSHA by performing periodic surveillance 
every six months to assure that ACM conditions do not change and has documented annual asbestos 
training for all of its affected employees.  For additional questions regarding ACM in the district or 
in any leased facilities, please contact Ryan Rosa at 231-922-6200.  Thank you. 
 
 
 


